BRAEHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – 25th APRIL
1.Welcome and Apologies

Attendees: 

Kerry McLean (Chair)  


Amanda Harrison 

Vicky MacLean (Clerk)  

 
Elaine Lewis 

Louise Samphier (acting head))  

Hayley Preece   

Carol McKenzie   



Susan Mackay 

Franca Maugeri-Todard  (Vice Chair)

Martin Shaw 


Apologies:


Alison McKechnie
2.Approval of the Minutes of the previous meeting
Approved
3.Matters arising not covered in the agenda:
Credit Union

This is due to launch on the 2nd May. The Stirling Observer will be attending.  All the forms have now been sent home. The children taking part will bring money in every Wednesday. We are still looking for volunteers to run this. 
Burns Supper DVD

Unfortunately there was a technical issue. The 1st part recorded when the 2nd part didn’t so these are not available.

School Uniform Logo’s

Carol mentioned that during the school induction that she had noticed that the logo on the polo shirts seem to have changed.  Mrs Samphier was not aware of this and said that no decision had been made to change this, but agreed that the logo used on letter heads could be doing with getting updated. Mrs Samphier will action this soon.
4. Head Teacher Recruitment Update
 Franca and Kerry attended the interviews at the end of March. There was no appointment made, and no date in place to re-advertise at the moment.  Kerry has emailed Tracy Henderson (Link Officer) to see when it will be re-advertised.
Franca and Kerry were able to propose a question each to be added into the bank of interview questions. The questions asked of the interviewees were decided by the panel on the day. In addition to the formal interview, candidates also visited the school and met with some children as well as having a professional dialogue with Tracey Henderson. Tracey presented this feedback to the panel after the formal interviews were complete. 
Carol also asked why it was Kerry and Franca that attended the interviews, and that all parents and the parent council should have been given more input.

Kerry explained that as Chair & Vice Chair, she and Franca had attended but suggested the parent council take a vote next time to see who would attend. 

Amanda said that she personally had no issue with Kerry and Franca attending the meeting and putting the best interests of the school and children forward. Elaine concurred. 
Franca assured the Parent Council members that both she and Kerry would have spoken out if they were of the opinion that an appointment should have been made when the rest of the panel was against it.
Carol asked for feedback as to why no appointment was made but Kerry explained that this was confidential and that she and Franca were not able to disclose this. It would be very unfair to the applicants if any reason for non-appointment was disclosed.

Carol feels that the parent council could have helped with the wording in the job advertisement as she feels it is very generic. If there had been more input it could have been more personalised to the school. 
Hayley raised concerns that it was worrying going into another term with no head teacher. Mrs Samphier said that she will remain acting head in the interim. Hayley also felt that we should have a discussion on what it is all the parents are looking for from a new head teacher. Kerry agreed that this would be discussed at the next meeting. 
Carol feels very disappointed in the way this has all been handled. 

Kerry explained that if Carol had concerns about the recruitment process she should contact Tracey Henderson. 
Mrs Samphier informed the Parents Council that the savings made from the Head Teacher’s pay have been spent on the school e.g.: 4 new whiteboards. 

5.  Three Wishes Survey Results (Martin) 
Martin Shaw went over the results of the ‘3 wishes survey’ (see documents sent by Martin for more details). 91 out of 271 responded (34%). To fully, and fairly represent all the responding parents’ views Martin read out every single suggestion made. Starting with those that were single entries, and finishing with the most statistically significant (more than 10 votes). 

In particular the discussion focussed on: 

* Communication: 

1. Content: learning, daily activities, accidents, future events; 

2. Ways to improve communication (format, frequency, etc…); 

3. Potential use of App. 

* Leavers’ hoodies: Already in hand – Kerry already asked for information, and reported findings to attendees. More to follow. 

* Clubs – Possibility to invite local clubs to showcase to parents what is available in terms of activities for children in the local community. Parents’ night might be the ideal time to offer this opportunity. Franca highlighted the importance of free lunch clubs for children who do not take part in activities outside school although; as Mrs Samphier mentioned; these depend on Teachers’ time, and availability. Also better communication on existing clubs is needed (some parents were not aware, for example of the existence of a school football club). 

* Trim trail: a new trim trail is desired. Children love having it, and from a health and wellbeing point of view it is important. Trim trails are very expensive (£15.000-£20.000) and funding must be sought as the PTA’s fundraising could not cover those costs without having a negative impact on other activities it generally funds. 

Hayley suggested as an interim solution getting in touch with the Forestry Commission as they give out fallen trees to schools to use to play and climb. It was agreed funding streams need to be explored. 

Action: Mrs Samphier to explore possibility of using an App, and asking for information and feedback to known users in other schools. 

A consultation response document on the ‘3 wishes survey’ will be made available to parents. 

Action: Franca to draft, and circulate documents to the Parent Council’s members.  

Action: Franca to spend few hours exploring potential funding sources for trim trail. 

Because of time constraints the remaining items were not discussed. It was agreed the meeting would be adjourned until Wednesday, 16th May at 6pm.
Continuation of agenda – 16/5 6pm
Attendees: 

Kerry McLean (Chair)  

 Amanda Harrison 

Vicky MacLean (Clerk)  

 Elaine Lewis 

Louise Samphier (acting head))  
Hayley Preece   

 

Franca Maugeri-Todard (vice chair)
Martin Shaw 


Apologies:



Susan McKay 



Carol McKenzie
6. Head Teachers Report

Staffing Changes
Mrs McNab is formally retiring from her permanent post.  She plans on reducing her hours, and going to a supply role through the council.

Mrs Namor will be going on maternity leave soon. 

Mrs McPhee is now going to spend around 2 years at Riverside primary.

Mrs Samphier is meeting with the school resource officer to see how we are looking for next year, and what positions we can advertise for.
Classes next year:
There will be 13 classes, 2 P7 classes are exiting, and there will be 2 new P1 classes.  P3/4 and P4/5 will be moving up as composite classes.
School Improvement Plan:
Mrs Samphier held a School Improvement Plan (SIP) consultation meeting which was available to all parents to attend. The meeting went very well and Kerry thanked Mrs Samphier for giving all parents and some children the opportunity to give input into the SIP. 
While creating the SIP, staff took into account the results of the Validated Self Evaluation that had been carried out earlier in the year and highlighted the school’s strengths and areas for improvement. Stirling Council’s Education Improvement Priorities as well as the results of the survey taken of all parents earlier in the year were also used as guidance when creating the SIP. Please see the attached document for further details.
The aim of the SIP is to have a clear document which all teachers can follow. This will give them guidance on what they should be targeting.

Louise presented the headlines of the SIP for next year that have been generated so far. 
Potential options included to re-establish consistent use of HOTS (Higher order teaching skills) we aim to focus on high quality questions to achieve deeper responses from the children. 
SNSA – is a national computer based test for P1, P4 and P7, which will focus on literacy and maths. This is a useful tool to help identify if the children are on the track with their learning & from this discussions can take place and to show how the school can support them. 

We want to start looking at the staff in the nursery team to share their skills, and also share learning with parents and carers.

Annual Parents Survey – Louise gave more information on this. At parents night there was a survey with 20 questions for parents to complete.  The questions that had some lower scores were around communication.  (Please see the attached document for further details)
Communication will be something that we will be focusing on going forward. We want it to be regular, coherent, consistent and individualised.  

As a leadership team another focus that has been identified is reading.  Evidencing all the reading skills that are taught.
Marafun:
£2222.21 raised, which is a great success. This was an excellent day enjoyed by everyone. 

Stirling Credit Union:
This has now launched. We have 5 parent helpers and 30 children signed up so far.

Martin mentioned that for every adult that signs up; the parent council gets £5. There was a query where these funds would go. Mrs Samphier believed that it all goes into budget under Parent council fund, but ultimately it will be used so all children will benefit.

Kerry asked about the cost of the PVG checks for those that are helping with the credit union as there had been a suggestion that there may be funding available for this.  This is something that will need to be looked into further. The parent council may have funds available to put towards this if not funding is available.  
Logos

Mrs Samphier could not see much difference between the badges on the polo shirts. However, our letterhead needed tidied up, and so Sprint e-mailed our logo. This is now on our letterheads. 

Head teacher Appointment:
The new advert is out, and the closing date is 20th May. Leeting meeting will take place 25th May, and if a decision was to go to interview, these would take place in June. 
Kerry explained that she and Franca would like to continue with the process and asked the parent council members if they had any objection to them proceeding. There were no objections from any of those present.   

Carol had sent an email in lieu of attending the meeting and Mrs Samphier read out her comments. She had sought confirmation on the recruitment process from Stirling Council and had received a response from Kevin Kelman, Head of Education. Carol expressed her opinion that the views of the whole parent forum should be sought regarding the recruitment of a new Head Teacher and that all parents should be kept updated with the process. She was supportive of the brain storming session the parent council was holding in the meeting to ascertain what it was looking for from a Head Teacher. 

Mrs Samphier explained she had put a note in the school newsletter than no appointment had been made so all parents are now aware. 

7.  GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation)  Amanda

Amanda discussed the importance of GDPR.

The Parent Council does not keep any data other than the email addresses of those parents/carers who have asked to be on the distribution list for minutes, agendas etc. Kerry will email them all to get consent to keep using their data. 

Amanda explained there could potentially be an issue for the PTA with regards to the GDPR. She has noticed that the PTA are copying and pasting from twitter, and uploading photo’s / videos from the school disco. We cannot do that; as parents have not given permission. 

The PTA facebook page is also open to the public and no longer a closed group, which again is a worry, particularly when events are happening at the school and any member of the public would be aware that there will be children on the premises outwith the school day etc. 
On occasion some parents are contacting the PTA page directly, and asking them questions about school matters, which the PTA answer. The parents should be directing these questions to the school.  Franca suggested that it might be an idea to put a section on the PTA page where questions can be directed to school. 

8.  Breakfast Club questionnaire – Carol
As Carol was not in attendance and there was so much to cover, it was agreed that we would have another meeting on the 23rd May to discuss solely breakfast clubs.

Martin felt that using the survey monkey was maybe not the best idea as changing the way the Parent council communicates might not get the best response from parents. 

We need to know exactly what we want to cover when asking parents for feedback, and ensure there are no leading questions. We also need to consider our local childminders, and the impact a possible breakfast club would have with them. 

9.  Brainstorming session
We finished our meeting by having a brainstorming session on what everyone would like to see in a new head teacher. Vicky read out Carol’s suggestions in her absence. 
10. Date and Time of next meting 

23rd May 6pm Breakfast club survey meeting

Parent Council Meeting 13th June 

